
SOUTHERN INSHORE FISHERIES & CONSERVATION AUTHORITY 
TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE - 8th May 2025 

Minutes of the Technical Advisory Committee (TAC), held in the meeting room at the Southern 
IFCA office in Poole at 14:00 on 8th May 2025. 

Dr Antony Jensen 
Mr Richard Stride 

Present 

Ms Elisabeth Bussey-Jones 
Mr Neil Hornby 
Dr Simon Cripps 
Dr Heidi Guille 
Mr Stuart Kingston-Turner 
Dr Richard Morgan 

Ms Pia Bateman 

Chairman, MMO Appointee 
Vice Chairman, MMO Appointee 
MMO Appointee 
MMO Appointee 
MMO Appointee 
MMO Appointee 
Environment Agency 
Natural England 

Chief Executive Officer (CEO) 

Principal Deputy Chief Officer (PDCO) Sam Dell, Deputy Chief Officer (DCO) Dr Sarah 
Birchenough, Senior Inshore Fisheries and Conservation Officer (SIFCO) Ms Emily Condie, 
IFCO's Ms Hester Churchouse and Mr Dominic Parry, Project Officers Ms Imogen Wright, Mr 
William Meredith-Davies and Ms Chelsea Perrins were also present. Cllr Paul Fuller, 
Chairman of the Authority also attended. 

Dr Peter Davies (Angling for Sustainability, a Fisheries Industry Science Partnership Project) 
attended in person. 

Apologies 
36. Apologies for absence were received from Mr James Morgan (MMO), Mr Gary Wordsworth
(MMO Appointee) and Mr Colin Francis (MMO Appointee).

Declarations of interest 
37. The following non-pecuniary interests were declared: Mr R Morgan (Agenda Item 6 & 7),
Mr N Hornby (Agenda Item 7). Mr R Stride declared a pecuniary interest in Agenda Item 5c.

Minutes 
38. Members considered the Minutes of the meeting held on the 6th February 2025 (Marked
A) and consideration of the following matters outstanding.

a. Resolved: Recommendation 26: that Officers review wording under the Poole
Harbour Dredge Permit Fishery Monitoring and Control Plan, SPA Monitoring
Programme, Monitoring Variables 4 & 5 to:

a. Change the word 'significant' to a different suitable word which does not relate
to a quantitative change.

b. To add text to outline Southern IFCA's role in monitoring for updated or new
best available evidence.

The minutes were approved by mutual consent. 

PROGRESS REPORTS 
39.Emergent Updates
The CEO focussed her update on MPAs at a strategic level, noting that there have been some
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